
MDSS Out of State Referral Process 
 
In July 2020 there was a change to how cases with out-of-state patient addresses are assigned in MDSS. 
This change was made to capture cases who may be temporary residents, visitors, or students in 
Michigan and therefore require some level of investigation here.  
  
Previously, cases with out-of-state patient addresses were automatically assigned to the State queue for 
referral to the appropriate state. Now, cases with an out-of-state patient address but an in-state 
referrer/ordering provider are automatically sent to the county based on provider address. This allows 
you to investigate (e.g. to determine where the person resides, if there were exposures in your 
jurisdiction) first.  
  
If the case belongs in your jurisdiction, please add the patient’s local address to the Address History 
tab.  

 
If you are keeping the case but you want to notify another state of exposures or contacts, please contact 
your Regional Epidemiologist. 
  
If the case should be referred out-of-state, here’s how to transfer the case to the State queue: 

1. Mark the Case Status = Non-Michigan and Investigation Status = New 
2. If not already present, update the Address tab with the out-of-state address. 
3. Reassign the Investigator to Ed Hartwick.  

 
4. Please notify your Regional Epidemiologist by email.  

 


